
433 Hay Street
Fayetteville, NC 28301-5537

(910) 433-1FAY (1329)
City of Fayetteville

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #:  Version: 118-027 Name:

Status:Type: Consent Agenda Ready

File created: In control:1/16/2018 City Council Regular Meeting

On agenda: Final action:2/12/2018

Title: Approval of municipal certificates with NCDOT for speed limit revisions along Raeford Road from
Bunce Road to the Hoke County line

Sponsors:

Indexes:

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. 01 NEW - Municipal Certificate from HokeCo to Bentridge, 2. 01 Repeal Municipal Ordinance
HokeCo to NC 162, 3. 02 NEW - Municipal Certificate from Bentridge to NC 24, 4. 02 Repeal
Municipal Ordinance NC 162 to NC 24, 5. maps - proposed changes to US 401 Raeford Rd
ordinances

Action ByDate Action ResultVer.

TO: Mayor and Members of City Council

THRU: Kristoff T. Bauer, Deputy City Manager

FROM: Rob Stone, P.E., Director of Public Services

DATE: February 12, 2018

RE:
Approval of municipal certificates with NCDOT for speed limit revisions along Raeford Road
from Bunce Road to the Hoke County line

COUNCIL DISTRICT(S):
6, 7, 8

Relationship To Strategic Plan:
The City of Fayetteville will be a highly desirable place to live, work, and recreate.

Executive Summary:
NCDOT is requesting the City’s concurrence for their recommendation to reduce the speed limit from
55 mph to 45 mph on Raeford Road (US 401) from Bunce Road to just west of the Bentridge
Lane/Old Raeford Road intersection.  In order to the complete these changes, two municipal speed
limit certificates will need to be repealed and two municipal speed limit certificates will need to be
declared for the new limits of the 45 and 55 mph speed zones.  NCDOT will post 45 mph and 55 mph
signs at the locations where the speed limits change.
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Background:
The existing speed limit on Raeford Road between Bunce Road and the intersection of Bentridge
Lane/Old Raeford Road is 55 mph and NCDOT is proposing to reduce it to 45 mph.

Issues/Analysis:
NCDOT is requesting the City’s concurrence for the reduction in the speed limit on Raeford Road
between Bunce Road and Bentridge Lane/Old Raeford Road intersection.

Budget Impact:
There will be no impact to the budget for the proposed speed limit reduction.

Options:
· Approve the municipal speed limit certificates

· Reject the municipal speed limit certificates and request additional information

Recommended Action:
Staff recommends Council move to approve the municipal speed limit certificates.

Attachments:
Municipal Certificates and Map
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